
 

 

Office of Mayor Jacob Frey 

350 S. Fifth St. - Room 331 

Minneapolis, MN 55415 
TEL  612.673.2100 

 

 
 
 

Dear Eckankar Seminar Attendees:  
 
 
First and foremost, I want to thank you for your continued commitment to the city of 
Minneapolis as your preferred destination for the annual ECKANKAR Soul Adventure Seminar. 
We want to continue to earn your visits and plan to serve as host of your event(s) for many 
years to come.  
 
I understand that attendees at last year’s conference experienced some negative incidents and 
have questions about the current and future state of public safety in Minneapolis. We 
appreciate the details shared and want to assure you all that we are continuing to work 
diligently to reduce crime and improve livability throughout the city. While we are currently 
making significant progress in reducing violent crime – which is down 12% overall from last year 
to its lowest point of the 2020s – we know there are opportunities for improvement.  
 
Specifically, the Minneapolis Police Department (MPD) and the Metro Transit Police are 
coordinating additional patrols around light rail stations and downtown areas with noticeable 
issues. Together, we’re directing additional resources to address those issues. 
 
Following are some additional examples of strategies and steps that we are implementing to 
increase public safety: 
 

• Metro Transit’s Safety & Security Action Plan – The current version identifies 40+ actions 
that build on Metro Transit’s work to improve public safety on transit. 

• Continued aggressive recruitment and retention of MPD officers. 

• Safe and Thriving Communities – A three-pillar plan to provide services like violence 
prevention groups, responsive services that provide real-time assistance to people 
seeking emergency services, and restorative services that heal trauma and find root 
causes of community safety challenges. 

• Downtown Nightlife Plan – Partnership between the City of Minneapolis and our 
Downtown Improvement District (DID) to provide a coordinated safety approach 
throughout the evenings and early mornings. 

 
I can’t speak highly enough about our partners leading this work, especially MPD First Precinct 
Inspector Billy Peterson. I know that Inspector Peterson, Chief Brian O’Hara, and our new 
Commissioner of Community Safety, Todd Barnette, have discussed some of these issues with 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.metrotransit.org%2Fpublic-safety&data=05%7C01%7Cjohn.freude%40minneapolismn.gov%7C9fc509acddb64354ecf208dbef5f1a66%7C0bfb3f5ae8ea4d54b0212b2f910c715f%7C0%7C0%7C638366963997204872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C7000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YkcxvxMZuud6GpPyo4GdZr3RDn7yzwEK2A3BNyHOo9Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmetrocouncil.org%2FCouncil-Meetings%2FCommittees%2FCommittee-of-the-Whole%2F2023%2F11-01-23%2FQ3-2023-SSAP-Update-v-10-30-23.aspx&data=05%7C01%7Cjohn.freude%40minneapolismn.gov%7C9fc509acddb64354ecf208dbef5f1a66%7C0bfb3f5ae8ea4d54b0212b2f910c715f%7C0%7C0%7C638366963997204872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C7000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oF3TlsHFmGiITklAI%2FuL8FLHHRkk9TtOVaImImBQOQA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flims.minneapolismn.gov%2FDownload%2FRCAV2%2F31955%2FMinneapolis-Safe-and-Thriving-Communities-Report-and-Plan.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cjohn.freude%40minneapolismn.gov%7C9fc509acddb64354ecf208dbef5f1a66%7C0bfb3f5ae8ea4d54b0212b2f910c715f%7C0%7C0%7C638366963997204872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C7000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YfAZ65wyssX%2B2Yi1oxgRBNEECafzuUTAmeaHuG1RRik%3D&reserved=0
https://www.mplsdid.com/


 

 

Eckankar leadership in more detail.  In addition, I know executives from the Minneapolis 
Convention Center and Meet Minneapolis will continue to work closely with Eckankar 
leadership.  
 
I am thankful for your steadfast partnership and commitment to the City of Minneapolis.  
 
Yours truly, 
Jacob 
 

   
  

Mayor Jacob Frey,  
City of Minneapolis  
 


